

## Matchpoint Newsletter - Summer Edition

As summer comes to a close, we're excited to look back on an incredible season of tennis, community, and achievement at Hazelmere. From hosting exciting junior tournaments that brought together the next generation of players, to celebrating outstanding results on the national stage, this summer has been filled with energy, dedication, and pride. None of it would have been possible without the hard work of our volunteers, the support of our members, and the inspiring performances of our athletes

### Junior Tournament

In August, Hazelmere proudly hosted four Tennis BC junior tournaments, welcoming a total of 64 young athletes across four categories: U10 Rising Stars, U12 2-Star, U14 Rookie, and U14 2-Star. The events were a resounding success, drawing enthusiastic participation and positive feedback from both players and parents alike.

Each tournament ran smoothly from start to finish, thanks to the dedicated efforts of Hazelmere's member volunteers and the steady, expert coordination of Erin at the tournament desk. Together, their commitment ensured not only a glitch-free experience but also a warm and welcoming environment that highlighted Hazelmere's strong community spirit.



# Last Call for Signup for the Hazelmere Club Championship

Don't miss out.....sign up now for the Club Championships, taking place September 19–27! The registration deadline is Friday, September 12. We plan to run both A and B events in all categories, but please note that a minimum of four entries per category is required for an event to proceed. Even if you're not competing, we encourage you to come down on Saturday, September 27 to watch the exciting finals and celebrate with us in the lounge afterwards.



#### Save the Date!

Our annual Holiday Party will be held on Friday, December 13. Tickets go on sale in November and will be available on a first-come, firstserved basis. This event sold out last year, so be sure to get your tickets early!



## Hazelmere Tennis Club Shines at Canadian Nationals – **August 24–31**



Hazelmere Tennis Club is thrilled to celebrate the incredible accomplishments of our players at the 2025 Canadian National Tennis Championships, held across premier venues in the Vancouver area—including Vancouver Lawn, Arbutus Club, Richmond Tennis Club, Richmond Country Club, Jericho, and Stanley Park.



- Our athletes competed with heart, talent, and determination, delivering a string of impressive results:
- Patrick Kerr captured the National Title in Men's 45 Doubles—a phenomenal achievement!
- Katie Sakalauskas earned 2nd place in Women's 35 Doubles and placed 7th in Women's 35 Singles.
- Mandrew Scott reached the semifinals in Men's 45 Doubles and secured 8th place in Men's 45 Singles.





- Juan Patuel also reached the semi-finals in Men's 45 Doubles, contributing to Hazelmere's strong presence in that division.
- Susie Lang-Gould brought home 3rd place in Women's 55 Singles and was a semifinalist in Women's 55 Doubles.
- Andrea Wyndham-Adams won the Women's 65 Doubles Consolation Draw, showing resilience and experience.
- Jamie Davidson delivered an impressive performance, finishing 6th in Men's 65 Singles.
- \* Geoff Beamiss proudly cracked the Top 10 in Canada for the Men's 65 Singles
  National Rankings—a well-earned recognition of consistent excellence.

These results reflect the strength, spirit, and sportsmanship of our club. We are incredibly proud of each player who represented Hazelmere on thenational stage.

Congratulations to all our athletes—you continue to inspire us!